
NOTICE INVITING PROPOSALS 

 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that sealed proposals will be received no later than TThursday, June 13, 
2024 at 2:00 pm (local time) by the City of Stockton, California for Design, Engineer, and Build Live 
and Post-Production System - Government Access Television Channel – New City Hall Project Title 
– PUR 24-032 in strict accordance with the specifications. 

The City of Stockton, herein after referred to as the “City”, is requesting proposals from firms or 
individuals, herein after referred to as “Proponent” to design, engineer, and build the broadcast 
system for live and post-production operations for the City Government Access television 
programing channel. The City is seeking a Proponent to assess the needs of the city. The source of 
funding is a 1% PEG (Public, Educational and Governmental Access) Support Fee, currently 
collected from the two video services providers authorized under State franchises by the California 
Public Utilities Commission (CPUC) and Stockton Municipal Code (SMC) 11.24 State Video Service 
Franchises. All expenditures and use of these funds will follow the Federal Communications 
Commission (FCC) 1984 Federal Cable Act (Section 542) and State of California Digital 
Infrastructure and Video Competition Act of 2006 (DIVCA), and City codes, policies, and 
procedures. 

Proposal shall be marked "PROPOSAL" and shall indicate the project name, number, and proposal 
opening date, and shall be electronically delivered to the email address below at or before the 
hour stated. Each Proponent must be licensed in accordance with applicable California State Law. 
Proponents are hereby notified that the successful Proponent and any subconsultant under them 
shall pay prevailing wage rates in accordance with the State of California Department of Industrial 
Relations. 

Proposal forms and specifications are available on the City’s website at 
http://www.stocktonca.gov/adminbid.  Proposals must be electronically delivered to 
city.clerk@stocktonca.gov. Proponents will only be identified as responding to the RFP; no 
proposals will be opened or read aloud.   

The City reserves the right to reject any/or all proposals received and re-advertise. 

For questions about this project, please contact Procurement Division at 
stocktonbids@stocktonca.gov or (209) 937-8357. 

 

ELIZA GARZA, CMC, CITY CLERK 
CITY OF STOCKTON 
 


